DLPOA July 2021 Board of Directors Meeting Minutes
Monday, July 12, 2021

Meeting called to order at 7:32 pm. 

Members present: Ed Cesa, Jane Debbrecht, Cinda Everhart, Gary Burke, Carla Gorton, Kate Griswold, Jenny Vanderlist, Wes Watt, Fred Everhart, Scott Oswald and Kristina Oswald. 

Others present:  Carol Schemanske, Pam Moran, John Griswold, Georgianna Paul, Ben Vanderlist, Heather Kerr and Tom Ham.

President’s Report: Fred Everhart –  He is happy to report that we are going to have both the pig roast and a concert this summer. It’s nice to get some of the events going again. 

Vice President’s Report:  Scott Oswald – He suggested that we use reflectors on the rafts to help keep ducks and geese off them. He found some reflective tape that may work on our rafts and help deter them. After discussion with the board, Scott is going to order some tape to try. 

Secretary’s Report: Carla Gorton – Read minutes from last meeting. The minutes were amended and approved. 

Treasurer’s Report: Jane Debbrecht  -  Jane went over the Treasurer’s Report. 

· She had checked into whether it would be a good idea to raise the amount of workman’s comp insurance that we have. After discussing it with our insurance company, it was decided that we have adequate coverage for what we need at Dunham. 

· The Treasurer’s Report was accepted.

Civic Committee Report: May 19, 2019 was last Civic Committee meeting.  There are members who would like to step down. Jane & Scott are going to check to see which members will be replaced OR want to continue on the committee. 

Infrastructure Update:  

· Boat Regulation Committee: Tom Ham, John Schiltz and Todd Bazzett have volunteered to be on the committee. Thank you for volunteering. Jenny Vanderlist is going to help the committee get going at the beginning. The target is to update the boat policies and have them go into effect next Spring before the boat season starts. 

· Carol Schemanske is looking into safety devices that we could keep at the beach. Bright yellow is the preferred color at this point. There may also be flotation devices (which would be a different color) provided to groups that reserve the park. They would need to be returned after their event. The board agreed that Carol should go ahead and order some flotation devices. 

· The insurance company said that it is also very important to put safety signs up at the beaches and the main park. Jane and Jenny are going to work on the wording for the signs. 

· Jane got a quote to fix the bulletin board at the Main Park, which is in pretty bad shape. The cost would be $500 - $1200. The board discussed whether it was feasible to keep a bulletin board there and then decided that residents enjoy reading the information that is provided. Jane is going to pursue having a replacement built.  Board approved $1200 budget to replace or update current structure.
Activities Update: 

· The concert this Friday is all set to go. The food truck that was scheduled just canceled and we are trying to find someone else to provide food. Gary will post on Facebook and see if anyone else is willing to do it on short notice. 

· The Pig Roast is scheduled for Saturday, August 7th. The Association will provide the meat and side dishes this year, due to Covid concerns. Families can bring additional food if they want to for their group. We are also hoping to have a bike parade and fishing derby that day. Volunteers are still needed. 

· Art and Wine Night will be on Saturday, August 28th at 2:00 pm. 

· Kristina is going to check with Howell Nature Center to see if they are able to come and do a presentation this year.

Natural Resources: Two large, dead trees were cut down. Some Norway Maples were also taken down. 

Communications: 

· Content for the Fall Laker is due by the beginning of September. 

· We need a volunteer to deliver Welcome Packets to new residents. 

Security:  The committee is working to isolate several rules that are repeatedly not being followed by residents to assist Nathan in his security endeavors and make enforcement of those rules easier. 

Old Business: 

· Water Issues:
· Ed spoke to Barney from State of Michigan. Barney is going to a statewide meeting and will talk about Dunham Lake at it. Hopefully, he will get some constructive input from others as to what solutions would be the best for Dunham. 

· Beth Corwin from Highland Township is working with Timber Ridge Estates to get the water drainage going the correct way, rather than having it drain into our lake.

· The State of Michigan is going to select a person who will be in charge of Dunham Lake and any proposed actions to improve the lake quality will have to be presented to that person first. Dr. Jude is going to talk to the appointed representative on our behalf. 

· There has been discussion about treating some of the deeper areas with alum. It appears to be a good prospect for improving the lake. 

· Ed and others are going to collect more samples from run-off areas, as the phosphorous levels are still high. 

· Ed is going to talk to Beth (from Highland Twp.) about the run-off issues. Georgianna offered to go with Ed and show her the videos that she took of water coming from the Timer Ridge subdivision. 

New Business:  

· Heather Kerr volunteered to be on the Dunham board. She was voted in by the board. Welcome Heather!

· Jane, Carla and Jenny will construct a letter that will address the problem of standing water in boats. The letter will then be mailed to residents who are not taking the required measures to keep their boats dry, in order to reduce the breeding grounds for disease carrying mosquitoes.

Meeting adjourned at 9:09 pm.

The next meeting will be Monday, August 9th at the Main Park at 7:30 pm.

